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July 7, 2014 

 

Ms. Kimberley Fogle, Director 

Fauquier County Community Development 

29 Ashby Street, 3rd Floor 

Warrenton, VA 20186 

 

RE: Silver Cup Estates Homeowners Association, Inc. 

 

 

Dear Ms. Fogle: 

 

Silver Cup Estates Homeowners Association, Inc. is aware that an improvements bond is still being held 

for both phases of Silver Cup Subdivision.  After inquiring with the Environmental Division, $15,600.00 is 

being held for Phase 1 and $11,800.00 for Phase 2.  Additionally, no bond reduction or partial bond 

release has occurred in at least three years. The required landscaping has deteriorated since it was 

installed by SYG Associates over ten years ago. Several of the trees are dead or dying. In 2013, the 

Association paid $2,322.00 to remove a fallen tree and remove dead branches and $225.00 this year to 

have three dead trees removed from the common areas to avoid them falling and causing damage to 

adjoining properties.  I have attached copies of the invoices for reference.  

 

Until the bond is released by the County, it is the responsibility of SYG Associates, Inc.  to make sure that 

all landscaping requirements are met, and any dead or damaged trees should be replaced or maintained 

at the expense of the developer; therefore, Silver Cup Estates HOA respectfully requests that Fauquier 

County Community Development pursue the process of getting the developer to complete this project, 

replace the trees that have been removed from the common areas, and if at all possible, reimburse the 

Association for funds they have spent to remove trees that were deemed to be a safety hazard.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Bonnie Bogert 

Managing Agent- Silver Cup Estates Homeowners Association, Inc. 

 

 












